                                                             June 11, 2008
The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a Meeting at 7:10 p.m. on this date at the Stonington Police Station. Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek Jr., Selectman Bill Brown and Selectman Peter Balestracci. Also present were members of the public and press.
(1)  Call to Order

Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:10. The Pledge of Allegiance was
recited. Mr. Balestracci made a motion to move up the Stonington Scholar pre-
sentation, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unanimously.

         (2)  Presentation to the Stonington Scholars
A representation of scholars accepted their citations from the First Selectman.
         (3)  Comments from the Public

                Gail Shea shared and presented written comments on the Pawcatuck River Harbor


    Management  Plan. Ms. Shea also read a letter from Mark Tebbetts.


    Rob Marseglia asked to have an agenda item moved up.


    Dora Hill presented written comments to the Board on the Pawcatuck River Harbor


    Management Plan.


    Vinnie Faulise had questions on the acceptance process for the PRHMP and newspaper

                coverage of BOS meetings.                               

         (4)  Approval of Minutes
               The minutes had not been distributed to the Selectmen, this item was tabled until the
                next Board of Selectmen’s meeting.
(5) Appointments/Reappointments

Design Review Committee
Mr. Haberek asked to have a discussion of the candidates interviewed and make suggestions for appointment.  Mr. Brown asked that a list of all the candidates be provided. This item was tabled to the next BOS meeting when a list will be given to the

selectmen.
         (6)  Correspondence      
a. Letter of Resignation from Michele Contino, BAA Chairman, Letter requesting to be moved from alternate to regular member on the BAA from Betty Richards. 

A motion was made by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Balestracci and voted unanimously to move Betty Richards from an alternate to a regular position on the BAA. 
A Letter of Thanks will be written to Mr. Contino for his many years of service to the

Town.  Discussion occurred as to how many years, with it being noted over 30+ years

that Mr. Contino dedicated his efforts.

Agenda of joint meeting with Groton Town Council Committee of the Whole was


   acknowledged by the Board. 
               A resignation letter from Joe Basile, PZC was acknowledged by the Board of  
               Selectmen.  Discussion occurred about interviewing the candidates who have come

               Forward: Leon Jacobs and John Swenarton.

      (7)    Old Business
             a. Permit fee waiver- Pine Point School

             A letter of request was received from Mr. Paul Geise, Head of School asking for a 
             waiver of permit fees associated with the construction of its Early Childhood Center.
             A certificate stating the tax status of this organization as a 501(c)3 was presented.

             A motion was made by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Balestracci and voted unanimously


 to approve the waiver of fees. 

             b. Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Plan
             Discussion occurred about the approval process of this Plan. Mr. Haberek noted that
             he will insert his concerns and ask the Town Attorney to review the Plan again ac-


 companied with the public comments presented at this meeting. Mr. Haberek spoke 

             about having a public comment session after this review.

    (8)   New Business
             Set Call for Special Town Meeting
             The Board of Finance met at 6:30pm this evening. At the end of their meeting, the 

             Finance Director, Maryanna Stevens left the room to compile the corrected new

             budget numbers.  These numbers were then presented to the Board of Selectmen

             on the attached Notice of Special Town Meeting which will be included as Appendix

             “A” of these minutes and which notice is hereby approved. A motion was made by

 Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Balestracci and voted unanimously to send the attached

             Appendix “A” to Town Meeting on June 19, 2008.
   (9)   Comments from the Public
            Vinnie Faulise commented on the years of public service given by Mike Contino, BAA
            Chairman and hoped a letter of thanks would be written.

            Carleen Donarummo questioned the process for the alternate PZC vacancy.

            Ed Hart commented on the PRHM Plan.
(10)    Adjourn
           There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at
           8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne Ramey

Recording Secretary

